Bradworthy CP School
Friday 6th march 2009
Dear Parents,

PTA
Thank you to everyone who came along to the PTA meeting last week. It was really positive and probably the biggest turnout that we’ve had for a very long time.

I’m delighted to be able to tell you that we have formed a new committee and that we are all looking forward to continuing to support the work of the school in the future.

Chair -


Gill Lark


Vice Chair - 

Jayne Purl
Secretary -

Justine Johns
Treasurer -

Teresa Cheel
Social Committee –
Jo Nancekivell, Elsbeth Moat, Sandra Wellington and Kelly Hudson.
The first event will be a the Spring Show which will be taking place just after the Easter Break.
Taekwondo

The Year 4,5 and 6 children seem very excited about the prospect of taking part in a Taekwondo Club in school and they were certainly impressed by the demonstration on Wednesday afternoon.

The sessions will be run by Nial Granger who has been running a similar club at Halwill School for a couple of years now and I know that this has been very positive. I think it is great that we are able to offer the children here this opportunity too.

I will let those of you who respond have a letter on Monday which explains the club really well.

(The reason you can’t have it today is that I’ve left it at home !!!)

His letter talks about a 4 week introduction and a charge of £3 per lesson, however we have decided that the school will fund this so that as many children as possible will get an equal opportunity to have a go.

Please note that after this free introductory period you will have to pay a one off registration fee to cover things like insurance and will then also have to start paying for the lessons as explained.

If this is likely to present anyone with a problem please get in touch with me to talk confidentially about any issues that there may be.

The children do not need any special equipment. If they stick at the sport I’m sure that they will eventually want a Taekwondo uniform (which costs about £15 I think) but there is no need at this stage. If they already do a martial art and have clothing from this they can of course wear this, otherwise they only need a pair of tracksuit bottoms and a t-shirt.

The club will take place in the school hall each Tuesday after school until about 5.00pm.

It is only open to children in Years 4, 5 and 6.

If you would like your child to take part please return the form at the bottom of this letter. 
Places will be limited to 30 and will be allocated on a first come first served basis with other children being put on a waiting list.

Please note that out of fairness to those children who come to school by bus we will not be accepting any forms until Monday morning.

Brass Group
Its been a good week for demonstrations and I know that the children in Years 3, 4 and 5 had a great time watching, listening and trying the brass instruments yesterday afternoon.

It was great to welcome Paul Moulton in to school and I know that he and Becki Daniel had a great time working with the children.

As I am sure the children will have told you we will be setting up a Brass Group in the coming months / years  and this will give some of the children an excellent opportunity to learn an instrument and become part of a band.

Both Paul (who has taught music in a number of North Devon Schools for several years) and Becki are very experienced musicians and it is a great opportunity for the children to work with them.

If your child is keen to take part please return the form at the bottom of this letter, however please read the following before you and they decide.

You will not be expected to buy an instrument. Thanks to our PTA these have been purchased for the school and the children will be allocated instruments to take home and practice with.

We will be offering a free introduction of about 10 to 15 weeks when all tuition will be free, however beyond this we will be asking for a weekly contribution towards tuition from Paul. The school will continue to subsidise this and the costs wont be higher than about £3 a lesson this year. This will be in the region of around £100 a year and you will of course be able to pay as you go.

There is no expectation that your child already plays an instrument or can already read music, however if your child is given a place in the band there is an expectation that they commit themselves and that they are willing to put in practice at home.

Obviously children wont be made to take part if they really don’t want to, however I think that we should be clear at the start that learning an instrument can be hard work and takes time.

I think that this is a great opportunity for the children and I hope that they will want to take part. 
Gum Shields / Hockey

Children in Classes 3, 4 and 5 will be taking part in Hockey later this half term as a part of our PE curriculum.
Can I request that all children have a gum shield (which can be bought from sports shops for a couple of pounds) and shin pads. If this is going to present a problem for anyone please get in touch so we can discuss any issues there may be.

Thank you for your support with this.

Sports News

Our netball team had a great time at the start of the week when they travelled to Westcroft to play against some of the Bideford Area Schools.

They played three matches, drawing against Westcroft, beating St Margaret’s and  loosing a tight match to Abbotsham School.

The girls were very pleased with their efforts and we are already looking forward to the rallies which will be coming up in the near future.

Our football season will have started again by the time you read this. We are playing a home fixture against Halwill this evening and fingers crossed it has gone well.

We’ve also got two teams out on Monday afternoon when we play against the Bideford Area Schools in Northam.

The busy sports schedule continues next week with a Year 5 / 6 Multi Sports Festival at Holsworthy College (no details yet !) on Thursday 12th and hockey fixtures on the evening of the same day.
The following week we’ve got netball, more hockey and Cross Country at Grenville College so there’s plenty to keep us busy !!!

As always if your child is involved we’ll let you know.

Kitchen

I’m delighted to be able to tell you that our school kitchen has achieved the top, 5  Star, rating for food safety from Torridge District Council. It is unusual for such a high rating to be given and yet another example of the excellent job that Janet and Angie do each day for our children.

This is clearly appreciated by the children and, as I have said many times, we are very lucky as a school to have such a great service. 
Red Nose Day

Next Friday is Red Nose Day and we will be supporting this in school in our usual sensible and reserved way. We’ll be talking to the children at the start of next week to see what ideas they can come up with and I’ve asked them to think about this over the weekend.
In the past we have done things like a “Gunge the Teacher” prize draw (and I don’t suppose there’s any escape from this !!!), a silly dance competition, silly sports and fancy dress.

I’m sure what ever we end up doing will be a lot of fun.

We’ll be charging the children £1 each to wear whatever clothes they wish and you can support the event by sending in cakes and buns for us to sell at break time.

There won’t be a break service next Friday. 

Class 5 Trip

Class 5 will be visiting IGER on Wednesday of next week. IGER is the Institute of Grassland and Environmental Research at North Tawton near Okehampton.

We have visited this for a number of years and I think it is an interesting and worthwhile experience for the children. They will carry out a range of experiments and investigations linked to the environment and I’m sure we will have a good time.

We have organised for the children to travel by coach and we will not be making any charge for the activity.

We will need to set off from school a little earlier and I would be grateful if the children in Class 5 could be in school by 8.20am on Wednesday morning. If this presents a problem for anyone please get in touch and so that we can sort something out.
If your child is in Class 5 please complete the form at the bottom of this letter.
Other School News

Local artist Sandy Brown will be in school next Tuesday to work with Bryan Sentance and a small group of children. The children visited her gallery in Appledore last year and we are looking forward to what we hope will become a long standing link between Sandy and the School.  
I expect that the children will have already told you that they have been doing Samba in school with Mr Dawson. This is part of a local Holsworthy Area project and we have been fortunate to be able to borrow the equipment need to take part in this.
The children will be having an extra lesson of music each week for the next few weeks and we are hoping to show you what they’ve been up to just before Easter.

Term Dates

Friday 3rd April


Last Day of Spring Term




Monday 20th April

First Day of Summer Term


Monday 4th May


Bank Holiday



Monday 25th – Friday 29th May
Summer Half Term



Last Day of Summer Term

Monday 11th – Friday 15th May
Year 6 SAT Week

Wednesday 11th March

Class 5 IGER Trip

Thursday 12th March

Year 5 / 6 Multi-Skill festival

Friday 13th March

Red Nose Day

Friday 20th March

Cross Country Running

Wednesday 25th March

Class 5 Growing Up Talk

Monday 30th March

Tag Rugby Festival

Thursday 2nd April

PTA Meeting

Friday 3rd April 


Theatre visiting School

Wednesday 22nd April

Years 2 and 5 visit from Fire Service





Class 1 / 5 Rosemoor Garden Trip

Saturday 25th April

Merton Football / Netball Rally

Monday 27th April

Torridge Football Rally

Thursday 30th April

Torridge Netball Rally
There is a lot of information in this letter. If you would like to know more about any of the above you are most welcome to come and speak with me.
Yours sincerely
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Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Bradworthy CP School

Friday 6th March

Child / Children’s Name(s):

(please cross out any of the following sections which don’t apply)
Taekwondo 

My child is interested in the Taekwondo club which will be running each Tuesday afternoon in school. 

The club will run until 5.00pm. I understand that the first four sessions are free but that there will be a registration fee of £15 and a weekly charge of £3 if my child continues beyond this.
Brass Group

I have read the information contained in this letter and I would like to register my child’s interest in the Brass Group.
Class 5 IGER Trip
I give permission for my child to take part in the Class 5 trip to IGER on Wednesday 11th March.
I understand that this trip is free but that my child will need to be in school by 8.20am on that day.

Signed:
